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From:

Sent: 24 April 2024 08:34

To: Sophie Mezzetti

Cc Planning Services

Subject: SCO/2024/0001: Carbrooke Quarry: MIN 200: Request for EIA Scoping Opinion
Categories: BSA

Our ref: CNF50293_6

Hi Sophie,

Re: SC0/2024/0001: Carbrooke Quarry: MIN 200: Request for EIA Scoping Opinion
Thanks for consulting us about the above EIA scoping opinion.

In line with Development Management Policy DM9, we would recommend that the Environmental Impact
Assessment includes an archaeological desk-based assessment report approved by this office. We don’t believe that
any further archaeological surveys are necessary at this stage, but archaeological mitigation will be necessary and
can be secured by planning condition if planning permission is granted. This is because there are no known heritage
assets within the development area, but there is a possibility that unknown (at present) heritage assets will be
present and will be adversely affected by the proposed quarrying.

A brief for the archaeological desk-based assessment is available from this office.
If you have any questions about this advice, please don’t hesitate to get in contact.
Kind regards,

Historic Environment Officer
Correspondence address:
Norfolk Historic Environment Record
Archive Centre
County Hall
Martineau Lane
Norwich
NR1 2SG
Tel:_ | Dept: 01362 869278 | Mobile:_ (only used when out of office)
Please Note: | will be working from home for the foreseeable future.

%{? Norfolk County Council BE3C

send all new site/application
consultations, existing casework enquires where you are unclear who our case officer is, and reports for review to
hep@norfolk.gov.uk

Norfolk County Council introduced Standards for Development-led Archaeological Projects in Norfolk and a new historic
environment strategy and advice charging schedule on 1 May 2018. Please visit https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries-local-

history-and-archives/archaeology-and-historic-environment/planning-and-the-historic-environment for copies.
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